
 

 

Vitamin B6 
Every Woman’s Guardian Angel 

 
Swelling, water retention, moodiness, dry skin, anemia and hormonal imbalances are all problems that can be related to a 
deficiency of Vitamin B6. This vitamin is probably involved in more body processes than any other. Yet, incredibly more 
than 60 million people may be B6 deficient.  
 
By Dr. Seymour Levine 
 
 
Of all the vitamins that make up the B-complex group, none offer the sheer number of benefits as pyridoxine (vitamin B6). 
Our minds, hearts, kidneys, stomachs, skin, nervous systems and immune systems are all dependent upon and enhanced by 
B6. In spite of this, nutritional researchers estimate that a B6 deficiency is the most prevailing deficiency in the country 
today. 
 
Pyridoxine is used in more than 60 enzyme systems, in the metabolism of protein and carbohydrates and in the breakdown 
of nearly all amino acids. Vitamin B6 also contributes to the manufacture of hemoglobin and other compounds vital to the 
normal function of the brain and nerves. 
 
First and foremost, however, this vitamin is the key to regulating hormones. For example, in one of its many roles as a 
coenzyme, vitamin B6 stimulates the production of dopamine, an important cerebral hormone that has a calming effect 
on the nervous system. When vitamin B6 is not present in sufficient quantity to do this job, other hormones take over and 
agitate the nervous system. It has been well documented that anyone who is being treated with cortisone or any other 
steroid is in a great risk of being B6 deficient. This is one reason why it is estimated that over 28% of the U. S. population 
very likely has inadequate supplies of this vitamin. 
 
While everyone has a critical need for pyridoxine, women seem to need it most of all. Surprisingly, vitamin B6 may play as 
important a role as iron in the prevention and treatment of every woman’s enemy - anemia. Pyridoxine supplements have 
been used to treat nagging skin problems like acne and seborrhea. Vitamin B6 can also bring dramatic relief to women who 
suffer from depression, tiredness and loss of sex drive. However, for most women, there is no more important need for B6 
than for its role in estrogen production and utilization. 
 
The increase in stress and tension caused by improper B6 vitamins in turn trigger the release of a salt-retaining  hormone 
which means water retention and swelling! This is why women are more susceptible to edema, or swelling when their 
estrogen levels are high - in the ten days prior to their menstrual period, while on the pill during pregnancy, as well as 
during menopause or whenever estrogen supplements are taken. For this reason, vitamin B6 is an excellent diuretic and is 
regarded as the best natural preventative and remedy for bloating, water retention, and menstrual weight gain. 
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Furthermore, vitamin B6 has been found to be just as effective in the control of water retention in individuals whose edema 
is not due to hormonal changes. In his clinical report on B6, Dr. John Ellis notes that B6 helps to set up a body balance of 
sodium and potassium, two minerals that regulate body fluids. In this way too, B6 functions as an efficient natural diuretic.  
 
Vitamin B6 is also vital in the production of the antibodies that help fight infection. In fact, research has traced poor 
immunity response to bacterial and viral infections in women directly to a deficiency of B6. Additionally, it is theorized that 
the essential role vitamin B6 takes in maintaining our immune system is due in part to yet another function it serves in our 
bodies - the production of age retarding RNA, a nucleic acid that instigates the replacement of worn-out, damaged and 
diseased cells. 
 
The RNA-B6 connection is an important one. Improper RNA production is a major cause of aging, especially the wrinkled, 
aged spotted skin that plagues women over 40. Without B6, there just can't be enough RNA to keep the body young. Add 
this fact to the fact that women have much higher B6 requirements than men, and you have a good explanation for why 
women seem to age so much faster than men do. It appears that all people as they get older need extra amounts of B6 to 
ward off the deteriorating effects of aging. 
 
B6 can be a lifesaver. Dr. Kilmer McCully, Professor of Pathology at Harvard Medical School, points to a lack of vitamin B6 
as the probable chemical cause of arteriosclerosis, or hardening of the arteries, the leading cause of death in the United 
States. Dr. McCully explains that the presence of B6 is required in the conversions of a highly toxic compound, called 
homocysteine, to a non-toxic compound. When adequate B6 is not present, a surplus of homocysteine builds up in the 
blood. Such a build up has been found to cause arteriosclerosis in laboratory animals and is always present in the blood of 
coronary patients. 
 
In other laboratory research, Japanese scientist Yakito Kotake has shown that a high fat, high protein diet low in vitamin B6 
will cause diabetes. More specifically, Kotake’s research points to xanthurenic acid, another toxic body chemical that is 
formed when there is not enough B6 present as a probable causative factor in diabetes. And, in simultaneous research in 
the Netherlands, doctors have reported that a supplemental program of vitamin B6 can relieve diabetic symptoms. 
 
Adequate B6 also helps keep weight under control. Because it is necessary for the functioning of the thyroid gland, B6 plays 
a role in keeping energy production high while enabling body metabolism to burn off calories. And, as mentioned earlier, 
B6 works to keep water weight off too. Unfortunately the group of people most in need of B6 - dieting women - are often 
the most deficient. 
 
Supplementation is the most reliable way to correct and prevent a B6 deficiency. Although B6 is available in a wide variety 
of foods (brewer’s yeast, wheat germ, bran, yogurt, meat and fish), a high percentage is lost in cooking and refining. Groups 
prone to a B6 deficiency such as dieters, individuals over 50 and all women, should supplement their dietary intake. And, 
since any excessive intake of this water-soluble vitamin is excreted within 8 hours after ingestion, B6 is completely safe and 
no harmful side effects have ever been reported.  
 
While truly an amazing and versatile vitamin for both men and women, B6 is a major method for women to gain control of 
their own health. The next time a physician passes off your health problems as “female troubles”, show him/her this article 
and talk over the good results of therapeutic B6 supplementation. With more and more benefits being identified all the 
time, vitamin B6 is truly every woman’s guardian angel. 


